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Thor’s Hammer 
Empowerment  

 

 
 

Channelled by Jay M. Burrell 
Reiki Grand Master 

www.livingreikitherapies.co.uk  
& 

Assisted by Linda C. Colibert 
Reiki Grand Master 

www.spiritlightreiki.com  
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This Empowerment is the first in 
a number of Viking Energy 

Empowerment’s that I am 
currently channelling. 

 
The Empowerment’s will connect 
you directly to the deity and 
all of their attributes, Good 

and Bad as we all need the 
balance of these energies to 

become whole within ourselves.  
 

It is then up to you to work 
with the deity you have been 

attuned to, to gain a stronger 
connection to their energies and 
then to work with their energies 

in your everyday life. 
 

This system is not necessary a 
healing system although you can 

use it in this way. I kept 
receiving a message from spirit 
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and the message I keep receiving 
is that yes, we can now channel 

the healing energies of the 
Universal energy but what about 

our spiritual progression? If we 
truly want to make a difference 
in this world we must all work 
on ourselves as well as others 
so we may reach ascension and 

spiritual enlightenment.  
 

Only by reaching this spiritual 
state can the world start to 

become a better place, so this 
system and attunement will work 

on YOUR spiritual progression by 
giving you the POWER of Thor’s 
hammer to smash down all those 

barriers and walls that are 
binding you from progressing, 
Smashing down the walls that 

stop you from reaching your full 
potential, smashing down any and 
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all walls that do not serve your 
highest good. 

 
You can use this hammer to help 
heal and break down barriers in 

relationships, if you are fed up 
with work then use Thor’s hammer 
to help you in finding the RIGHT 

job for you, to gain that 
promotion. 

Please remember that Thor is 
also the God of War and 

lightening so be careful what 
you do ask for. Only work for 

the highest good of all and you 
will receive your rewards. 

________________________________
_________ 

 
Here is a channelled message I 

received from Thor during my 
daily meditation.  
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DATE: 30 th  July 2006 
 

“I am Thor, Mighty and strong. 
Some think of me as week and 

stupid but I am not. I represent 
triumph over evil, I bring war 
to those who are unjust and I 
cause the skies and earth to 

tremble with my mighty Hammer 
and Power. Do I sound like a 

week man to you, Jay?  
I desire respect and reverence 

from all who shall call upon my 
name, if this is done you shall 
be given all you have asked for 
but I will not make war against 

your enemy.  
 

With my Hammer you will have the 
ability and power to destroy all 
obstacles in your path, Destroy 
all negative energies that come 

your way to send it back from 
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where it came. Use my Hammer 
wisely and only for the good of 

all, using it for negative or 
destructive reasons will anger 
me and my anger will be felt.  

 
You must remember I command the 

storms and Lightning.  
 

Call on me to bring Rain and 
storms to your desert lands, ask 

me to help in breaking down 
obstacles so that peace may 

come. I also enjoy peace among 
man, but many wars now exist 

among you. This is not my doing. 
Man has his own free will but I 

can surpass this to bring 
freedom to the slaves and peace 

to the weary and tired.  
 

After that last sentence the 
message broke off. 
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Thor’s energies are very strong 

and powerful. During your 
attunement you may feel a strong 
powerful presence around you but 
at the same time there will be a 
feeling of comfort as if you are 
being wrapped in an energy field 

of strength and courage. 
 

 Thor is not a God who brings 
war upon others for the sake of 

war. He is a God who, is 
fearless, and defends what it 

right fiercely and with vigor. 
 

 Ask for his help and 
assistance, and he will lovingly 

give it. Ask him to unjustly 
harm others, and he will not 

comply.  
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He admires courage and strength, 
gives it to those who need it or 

allows them to realize it is 
within themselves all along 

waiting to be called forth. He 
gives you the confidence to 

stand up for yourself, to stand 
true to your beliefs and to 

yourself. 
________________________________

_________ 
 

Attunement Procedure   
 

To Pass this attunement is very 
easy as you will be speaking 

directly to your students higher 
self. 

 
Prepare the room you will be 
sending the attunement from, 

Light some candles (please 
follow normal safety procedure 
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with candles), Incense, play 
some relaxing music and then 

relax yourself either in lotus 
position or laying on the floor 

or bed. 
 
 
 

Gain an energetic rapport with 
your student I do this by 

reciting there name and address 
a few times in my mind, If you 

have a picture of know what they 
look like this also helps. 

 
When you feel relaxed and 

connected to the student you can 
proceed with the attunement. 

 
You can either say the following 

or use which ever way you feel 
comfortable with sending an 

attunement. 
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“ I INTEND THAT (STUDENTS NAME), 

(ADDRESS),  BE ATTUNED TO THE ENERGIES 
OF THOR’S HAMMER ON THIS (DAY, DATE, 
TIME) AND AKS THAT THEY WILL RECEIVE 
THE STRONGEST ENERGIES THAT THEY CAN 

HANDLE AND THAT THEY WILL BE PROTECTED 
AT ALL TIMES DURING AND AFTER THE 

ATTUNEMENT. 
 

The attunement has now been 
sent. 

 
 I usually like to stay with the 
energies as they are flowing as 

it’s always nice to receive a 
little booster of energy 
yourself when sending an 

attunement. 
 

I hope you have enjoyed reading 
this manual and will also enjoy 

your attunement. 
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Many Blessings, 
 

Jay Burrell (Wolf Star) 
Reiki Grand Master 

Crystal & Angel Therapist 
Lightarian Facilitator 

 
©All information in this Manual 

is copyrighted to LivingReiki 
Therapies, any unauthorised 

alteration or duplication of the 
contents is prohibited unless 

permission is given first. 
I would also like to ask that 

this system not be made 
available on any MSN, YAHOO or 

other FREE attunement sites.  
 

There must be an exchange of 
some kind for this and every 

energy system.  
 

 


